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Our chapter website address: http:// www.640.eaachapter.org/ 
 
 

Our 35th Year! 
 
 

This Month’s Meeting:          Saturday, April 26, 12 noon 
Dave Harm’s house and shop 
4431 County Highway S 
Marathon, WI 
Lunch will be provided 

 

Drive west on Hwy. 29 from Wausau. Turn south (left) onto County 
Highway S. Drive south, cross Scotch Creek Road, and drive past a farm on 
your right. Dave’s driveway is the next one on the right, with trees on the 
north side and a farm field on the south side. 

 
 

Dave invites us to come out and view his RV-10 project. He is reviving a practice that 
we have not done for many years, holding our chapter meetings at members houses 
to view their homebuilt projects. This is a great way to see a project while it is being 

built. Everyone  is welcome. 
 
 
 

Please Note – 2014 dues are now due. Still only $8/year .



Last month’s meeting minutes: 
EAA CHAPTER 640, HAYMEADOW FLYERS 

March 8, 2014 
Bob Mohr’s hangar at the Wausau Air por t 

 
Meeting:  The meeting was called to order at 12:25 pm, after we ate a very nice lunch provided by Bob Mohr.  28 members 
and guests attended. 

 
No additions or corrections were offered for either the minutes or the treasurer’s report from the January meeting, as printed in 
the February Haymeadow Flyer. 

 
No new members were present, but Clifford Hatz was at the meeting as a guest. 

 
Bob reminded everyone to pay their 2014 chapter dues.  Kurt Mehr and Dave Conrad reported on the progress of the Baby Ace 
project. 

 
Bob said that the Baby Ace will be shown at the Wausau Balloon Rally 

 
Jerry Graf made a request for a $30,000 donation from the Chapter 640 Bob Payzer Gift Fund so that Aviators By Design can 
purchase an engine for their Zenith project.  This lead to a lengthy discussion.  Bob said that the Chapter Board would make a 
recommendation to the Chapter members. 

 
Steve Krueger, Chapter 640 member and also president of UL Chapter 75 made a request for a $100 donation to the Wisconsin 
Light Aviation Safety Seminar to be held at Oshkosh on March 15. The members voted in favor of that donation. 

 
Upcoming meeting schedule: 

April – open 
May – Don & Katy Winch’s May 17 
June – open 
July – Bob Mohr’s hangar Friday evening, July 11 
August – open 
September – open 
October – open 
November – Syd’s hangar Nov. 8 
December – Combined Chapter Christmas Party Dec. 13 at Merrill 
January 2015 – open 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 pm 

 
Treasurer's  Report  for  March,  2014: 
Beginning balance................................................................................................................$ 2,379.76 
Plus dues  & donations received.............................................................................................  88.00 
Plus checking account interest.................................................................................................  0.19 
Minus donation to WULAC ………………………………………………………………………………………………… 100.00 
Minus postage ...........................................................................................................................  11.27 
Minus copies .............................................................................................................................. 21.83 
Ending balance.................................................................................................................... $2,334.85 
which is..................................................................................................................................$1,988.21 in checking 
plus............................................................................................................................................ $346.64 in cash 

 
Payzer  Gift  Fund  Report  for  March,  2014: 
Estimated balance 1/31/2014 …………………………………………………………………………..………………$ 71,490.82 
Plus estimated interest 2/1/2014 to 2/28/2014 (0.25%) ……....…………….……….…….………………15.98 
Estimated balance 2/28/14………………………………………………………………………………………………  $71,506.80 

 
Harold  Straw  Young Eagles Fund  Report  for  March,  2014: 
Beginning balance..............................................................................................................     $673.40



Plus interest……………………………………………….………..……………………………………………………..………..…  0.03 
Ending balance......................................................................................................................  $673.43 

 
 
 
 

EAA Chapter 640 Board of Directors Meeting 
4 pm 

March 16, 2014 
 

The Chapter Board,  consisting of Bob Mohr,  Dave Conrad, Rick Coe, Keith Mathews, Wyatt Chmiel,  and 
Syd Cohen met in Bob’s hangar on March 16. Kurt Mehre  attended as a guest. 

 
1.   We talked  about  the  Baby Ace project.  According  to EAA’s rules,  the  chapter cannot operate a 

flying airplane, so we need  to transfer the  ownership to someone else.   We decided that  the 
chapter would be the lienholder for 2 years,  after  which we would  either sell it to Kurt Mehre 
and  possible partners  or  others for  the  market value  of the  plane.    The  airplane must  be 
insured. We would like it to be flown often and shown  at various  aviation events,  especially  at 
AirVenture. Motion made and passed. 

 
2.   Request for funds  for Aviators By Design.  No funds  to be donated at this time.  Motion made and 

passed. 
3.   Tom Malato donated a complete set of building plans  for a Wittman Buttercup light sport 

airplane. Dave suggested that  we build it as a chapter project after the Baby Ace is sold.  It will 
be a two-place airplane so we could use it to fly kids in Young Eagle flights.   Motion made and 
passed. 

 
4.   Bob Mohr made  a motion to donate $15,000 to the Wisconsin Aviation Hall of Fame Scholarship 

Fund   and  $15,000 to  the  Archie  Towle  Scholarship Fund   from  the  Bob  Payzer  gift  fund. 
Motion made and passed.  The chapter membership will vote on this  item.   (A ballot  is at the 
bottom of this page.   If you get the newsletter by postal  mail, please  cut off the ballot  and send 
it to Bob at 103 North 12th  Street, Wausau, WI  54403. If you get the newsletter on the chapter 
website,  please send an email to Bob at flymohr@dwave.net, indicating your choice. 

 
 

5.  Dave Harm offered to host the April chapter meeting at his house on April 26 at noon. We will be 
able to see his RV project. Motion made and passed. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35. 

 
---------------------------------------------------------cut here---------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Official EAA Chapter 640 Ballot 
(ONLY DUES PAID MEMBERS ARE ALLOWED TO VOTE)  

 
Please place an X in the appropriate spot. 

 

I am in favor of the Chapter 640 Board Motion  #4 to donate $15,000 to the Wisconsin Aviation Hall 
of Fame  Scholarship Fund  and  $15,000 to the Archie Towle Scholarship Fund  from  the Bob Payzer 
gift fund. 

 
(        ) YES                                                   (        ) NO



"Landings For Lunches" to Return in May  
 
 

 
 

The popular "Landings For Lunches" contest returns to Wausau  Downtown  Ai rport for the 
month of May.       There  have  been  a few changes to make  it more  interesting and more  rewarding, 
as well  as more  convenient for pilots to participate. 

This year,  judging will take  place on weekday  evenings and weekend mornings.  And rather than 
have  a single winner, there  will be weekly prizes as well  as an overall  grand  prize. 

Pilots contribute two dollars, or one dollar and a non-perishable food item, for two attempts to 
land between two lines stretched across  the  runway.   The judges  will determine the  distance from 
the  first line to the  main wheel touchdown point.   The object  is to come as close as possible to the 
first line, without touching down in front of it. 

Proceeds from the  entry  fees  are divided between prizes and a donation to The Neighbors' Place, a 
local food bank. 

Last year the  contest was won by local pilot Bob Mohr, who landed six inches away from the  line. 
A number of organizations have  joined Wausau  Flying Service to sponsor  this charity contest: 

Christian Family Medical Clinic, Kocourek Automotive Group, Phillips 66, The Neighbors' Place, City 
of Wausau, Security Realty, Mohr's Automotive, First Impressions, and Ai rcraft Maintenance of 
Wausau. Other  organizations that  may be interested are encouraged to contact  WFS. 

 

VOLK FIELD OPEN HOUSE 
The 2014  Volk Field ANGB Open  House  has  been  scheduled for May 17, 2014.   More details 
will be  released  as  they  become available.   For up to date  open  house  information,  please 
call  609-427-1899. 

 
At  the   last  Volk  Field  Open   House,   two  years   ago,   approximately  40  general  aviation 
airplanes flew in and  experienced what  it is like to  land at  a  mili tary airfield.   The  base 
displayed 17 current and  vintage mili tary aircraft.   Total attendance in 2012  was  estimated 
at 2,500. 

 
WFS CFI Gil Buettner is interested in attending and  would like other  local pilots who wish to 
go to contact him to coordinate a Wausau  contingent.    Gil ’s email address is 
gilbuettner@hotmail .com. 

 

Recent Young Eagles: You Could Earn Your Pilot Certificate for Free 
This Summer! 

Tubreaux Aviation offering full Private Pilot training scholarship 
 

March 20, 2014 -  Tubreaux Aviation of Shreveport, Louisiana - a flight training facility that  works with Young 
Eagles Chairman Sean D. Tucker - is helping to build the future of flight by  offering a complete private pilot 
training experience to a previous EAA Young Eagle participant who is now 18-21 years old. 

 
This is a start-to-finish training program covering all lessons, requirements and flight time to earn a private 
pilot certificate. Tubreaux Aviation's professional instructors will supply the training in Cessna 172 aircraft and



in Redbird Flight Simulators. In addition, transportation to Shreveport and housing are provided for the three to 
four weeks of training. The goal is to have training and checkride completed prior to EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 
2014. 

 
"Tubreaux Aviation and its owners, Wyche T. Coleman III and Luke Lamard, understand that it takes everyone 
in aviation to encourage and build the next generation of pilots," said Brian O'Lena, EAA Young Eagles program 
manager. "That's why it's so gratifying to see them step forward and provide a Young Eagle with the training to 
realize the dream of flight. We appreciate  their generosity and see it as an example of what's possible." 

 
The recipient must be age 18-21 and be a registered Young Eagles flight participant. 

To apply, send the following to  development@eaa.org by  Friday, April 18: 

• Name 
• Address 
•  Phone and e-mail  contact info 
•  Date of birth 
•  Date of Young Eagles flight (if known) 
• EAA membership number  (if member) 
• No more than 200-word short essay on "Why I want to fly!" 
All applications must be sent to the above address at EAA, which will make the final determination of the 
recipient. Any questions should be forwarded  to Brian O'Lena at 920-426-6297 or  via e-mail. 

 

 

EAAers Send 28,000 Messages to Congress 
 

March 25, 2014      Since last week’s activation of EAA’s Rally Congress  website,  more than  11,300 EAA members have sent nearly 
33,850 messages to  their  elected  representatives urging  their  support of House  Bill HR3708 and  Senate  Bill S2103  – The 
General  Aviation Protection Act. 

 

Co=sponsorship of the House  bill has grown  from  64 to 74 members, while the Senate  version  now has four co-sponsors.  This 
bipartisan legislation is considered crucial  to widening the  pool  of recreational pilots  who can enjoy  flying their  small  aircraft 
without the expense  and regulatory burden of third-class medical  certification.  And EAA’s Rally Congress  website  makes  it easy 
to contact your elected officials to urge their  support. 

 

“The tremendous response from  the EAA membership send  a clear message,”  said Sean Elliott,  EAA vice president of advocacy 
and  safety.   “Aeromedical reform has  long  been  a top  priority for GA and  the  participation in this  campaign reinforces how 
important it is to EAA members. EAA is working hard  to effect meaningful change  and will not stop until we do.”  

 

The proposed legislation would allow pilots to use a valid state  driver’s license in place of the traditional medical  certificate if the 
flights are: 

•    Not for compensation 
•     Conducted in VFR operations only, at or below 14,000 feet MSL 
•    No faster  than  250 knots 
•    In aircraft with no more than  six seats and no more than  6,000 gross takeoff weight. 

 
If you haven’t done  so already, please  take  a few moments and  Rally Congress  to support the General  Aviation  Protection Act! 
Go to http://govt.eaa.org/14781/support-general-aviation-pilot-protection-act/ 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- Cut here -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

CHAPTER 640 T-SHIRTS 

If you have not yet ordered yours, but want to have one, please use the handy order blank below, or contact Syd with your preferences. 
 

 
Name    
Address                                                                                City                                         State                  Zip    
Please circle your choices: 
Size: SMALL                  MEDIUM LARGE                  XL XXL  (ADD $3) 
Shirt color: WHITE ($13.60)  GRAY  ($17) LT. BLUE ($17.19) YELLOW ($25.20) 

Prices include shipping. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS



(All  distances measured from Wausau in statute miles) 
 

April 5 FAA Wings Seminar Red Wing, MN 146 miles 
April 10 EAA 234 Monthly Meeting Traverse City, MI 198 miles 
April 12 Young Eagles Rally Middleton, WI 125 miles 
April 12 S. J. Wittman Birthday Fly-IN Breakfast Oshkosh, WI 83 miles 
April 12 EAA Chapter 919 Annual Chili Fly-In Rushford, MN 131 miles 
April 12 Aircraft Maintenance Workshop Wonder Lake, IL 186 miles 
April 12 Safety Day Waukegan, IL 195 miles 
April 14 AOPA Air Safety Institute Seminar: Accident Case Study Duluth, MN 181 miles 
April 17 EAA Chapter 838 April 2014 Meeting Racine, WI 176 miles 
April 19 Young Eagles Rally Red Wing, MN 146 miles 
April 26 B-17 Restoration Project Marengo, IL 193 miles 
April 26 FVTC Fly-In Oshkosh, WI 80 miles 
May 3 Fly-out for Brunch Red Wing, MN 146 miles 
May 3 Young Eagle Flight Rally Wonder Lake, IL 186 miles 
May 4 EAA Chapter 22 Fly-In/Drive-In Breakfast Rockford, IL 183 miles 
May 10 Brat Fry-In Spot Landing Contest Hartford, WI 128 miles 
May 10 Chapter 18 Young Eagles Pewaukee, WI 145 miles 
May 11 EAA Chapter 1414 Pancake Breakfast and Young Eagles Rally Poplar, IL 180 miles 
May 18 Fly-In Breakfast Mt. Morris, IL 199 miles 
May 24 Brat Fry-In and Golf  Ball Drop Hartford, WI 128 miles 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PILOTS NEEDED FOR BOY SCOUT AVIATION MERIT BADGE  
 

 
We will host the Boy Scout Aviation Merit Badge at the Wausau Airport again this may. Pilots are needed to give the boys 
their Young Eagle flights on Wednesday, May 21. We meet at 6:15 pm. Please call or email Syd if you are interested in 

helping. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Want  Ads 
(send me  a  list  of anything  you  want  to  sell  or buy) 

 

Light Sport aircraft FOR SALE, Earthstar Odyssey 2 Place, flying N159BS  
I have an excellent two place Amateur Built Earthstar Odyssey for sale.   I am starting my sales procedure by 
contacting EAA Chapters nearby to give those interested a chance to travel to see it without it being too far away. 
This flying machine is flying and has less than 400 hours on it.  Cruise at 85 MPH with a burn of about 2.5 gallons 
an hour.  I am asking $25,000.  I have a web site where it can be seen at  www.Weidemannphoto.com  Thanks 
much,    Skot Weidemann   EAA #2594, Member of  EAA Corben Chapter 93  (Madison, WI)  and  EAA 1389 
(Middleton, WI) 1123 Sherman Avenue, Madison, WI 53703, 608/310-4548 Home: 608/255-3201  Cell: 608/576- 
0201  Skot@Weidemannphoto.com SWeidemann@aol.com 
www.Weidemannphoto.com  

 
FOR SALE -- 1990  Kolb Firestar, 503 Rotax $4,500.  David Breger 920-410-4671. 

 
FOR SALE – KX-99 handheld radio.  Contact Dick Mork 715-891-2157 or  lamplite29@gmail.com 

 
FOR SALE – Acrosport biplane.   Bill Knutson, eyepilotwausau@gmail.com or 715-842-7573.



FOR SALE  – 1964  Piper Short Wing, needs paint and interior work.  Asking $8,500 ($10,000 invested). Have 
all logs.  Rob Pichelman,  715-536-1386. 

 
FOR SALE  -- LYC. 290 D2 ENGINE.    Contact Dick Mork 715-891-2157 or  lamplite29@gmail.com 

 
Chapter  Library  -- You are invited  to  borrow  aviation-related  books   and  videotapes  from  the  
Chapter Library, which is located in Syd  Cohen's hangar.  Look them over at the next meeting or call Syd  at 
842-7814 and the hangar will be opened for you.  They  are all available for free loan. 

 
Email  -- If you prefer  to  receive  the  Chapter  newsletter  by postal  mail and  now are receiving  it  by email, 
please email  me  at  sydlois@charter.net  and  indicate such.     Please bear in  mind  that  postal  mail  is  
more expensive, though.   If you are receiving the Chapter newsletter by postal  mail, but do have  email  
capability, please email me and I'll  send  it to you by email from now on. 

 
Dues  reminder:    Check  your  mailing  labels if  you’re  receiving  the  newsletter  by  postal  mail.    It will tell 
you  if  your  dues   are paid  for  2014 or not.    Dues  are $8.00.   If you can't make  it to the meeting please 
mail it to Syd's address, which is at the top of the first page  of the newsletter.   Checks  should  be  made  out 
to “EAA Chapter 640.”   Those of you receiving the newsletter by email will receive an email reminder. 

 

A conscience is what hurts when 
all of your other parts feel so good. 

 
 



 
The Haymeadow Flyer  
Newsletter of EAA Chapter 640  
Syd Cohen, Newsletter Editor  
705 Kent Street  
Wausau, WI 54403-6933  


